Restricted Fund Accounting

Facilities and Administrative (Indirect) Cost (5.11.09) 



POLICY

The F&A cost proposal will be prepared annually, unless otherwise negotiated, in accordance with the federal government’s requirements for any university receiving reimbursement of F&A costs. 

The F&A cost proposal will be developed by a consulting firm in accordance with the cost principles and procedures outlined in the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) Uniform Guidance. The proposal will be reviewed by the Associate Vice President for Business and Finance, then forwarded to the Vice President for Business and Finance for approval. The proposal will be submitted to the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), the cognizant agency designated for the region in which the university is located, by December 31 of the year preceding the current agreement’s expiration date. The F&A cost rates and base will be established and a Rate Agreement will be issued by HHS. A copy of the rates will be distributed to all Vice Presidents, Deans, and Department Heads by the Office of the Vice President for Business and Finance.

F&A costs are reimbursed based on the established rate, subject to any funding agency’s legislative or regulatory restrictions or any university exception approved by the Associate Vice President for Research and Sponsored Programs. F&A costs will be automatically calculated on a transaction-by-transaction basis using the base and rate parameters entered in the accounting system when the fund was established. The F&A costs will be recorded as an expense to the respective restricted fund and a credit to the applicable unrestricted revenue account. F&A and direct cost will be billed to each agency in accordance with Policy 5.11.08 Reporting to Funding Agencies. 



REFERENCE

OMB Uniform Guidance
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